Ashbury Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group


Minutes of the meetings held on 31st May, 2017
Present;  
Roger Baker, Peter Cowx, David Pain, Christopher Prentice, Yoshi Nishio, Pauline Smith & Cliff Davies.  
Apologies;
Fiona Jury & Jonathon Loose
1. The minutes of the meeting held on 24th April 2017 were accepted.

2. Consultant Update
CD advised that Fiona Jury had declined the offer of appointment as our consultant, citing concerns over a potential ‘clash of interests’.   Having previously resigned from the Steering Group [SG] to take up the offer, at the time of writing Fiona had yet to make a final decision on whether to rejoin the group.
3. Outstanding actions
Locality funding :

James Greenham [our RFO] confirmed at the Parish meeting on 8th May that the Locality funding had been received – as expected this was for the reduced amount of £7,500. 





Action complete

Consultancy fees :

CD advised that as Fiona would not be acting as our consultant, we would have to turn again to Bluestone Planning [BSP] and consequently this would again put pressure on our budget.   A meeting has been arranged with BSP for Monday 5th inst to determine the implications after which an amended budget will be produced, but it is now inevitable that a greater work load will be fall onto the SG.

Business survey :

CD advised that almost 40% of the business approached had now responded to the survey including all of the major employers, but regrettably none of these were ‘amenity businesses’ despite extending the closing date.   The report has therefore been drafted without the input of the amenity businesses, and will be submitted to BSP for comment.








Action cont. CD
Open Space survey :

This is now closed and the report written & ready for submission to BSP for comment and/or inclusion in the EBR.
Stakeholder survey :

This is also complete and the report ready for submission to BSP for comment and/or inclusion in the EBR.


Characterisation Appraisals :
These are complete, and while it was agreed that the difference in styles adopted by the respective authors was more authentic, BSP would be asked for their view on both content & presentation, and whether any supplementary data was needed such as maps.
Mapping exercise :

This is complete if the ‘views’ overlay is to be excluded.   However, it was considered that some mapping of views that if lost through development would have a commensurate impact on the separation of the settlements may be beneficial – a further point for the BSP meeting.
Station Road objection :
An objection to the inclusion of this potential site within the evidence base for LPP2 was registered through the Parish Council & the SG and both parties will now be formally consulted as the process continues.

Action complete
4. Next phase of Plan process 
a. Finalise Evidence Base Review
All contributions needed to complete the EBR are now in place subject only to vetting and/or amendment by BSP.   At the meeting arranged Monday 5th June it will be determined whether/not more is needed.



Action complete
b. V&O consultation;


The first surgery has been arranged at Ashbury Shop for 1st June but CD made the meeting aware of comments made by Kate Watkins questioning the inclusiveness of the process, particularly as the main means of publicising events relied on the website, Facebook & notice boards.   It was therefore areed that for the intended public meeting a more comprehensive approach would be used, namely a leaflet drop to each household.   As this will take time to organise it was also agreed that the closing date for the survey would need to be put back.
Subject to confirmation the following timescale was adopted:   public meeting - 14th June:   survey closing date - 21st June;   analysis & review of findings - 30th June.






Action 

ALL
During the meeting CP drafted a flyer to be printed & distributed ASAP, and this was circulated for immediate comment to the group.


Action

ALL
c. Ongoing Plan tasks;


With the exceptions of any fallout from the BSP meeting and tasks associated with the V&O consultation the process is rapidly approaching the writing stage.   YN reaffirmed his willingness to act as editor in chief and the writing would then be spread between the rest of the group.   Depending on the feedback from BSP, CD would then endeavour to distribute tasks immediately thereafter subject to acceptance.
Action
          
CD
5. AOB

i. Clerk/RFO;

CD reported that a potential new Parish Clerk had been identified but the PC were still awaiting their confirmation of acceptance.  While the candidate did not have experience of the RFO role they had already confirmed that the RFO at their current parish would act as a mentor in the short term.   The hope is that the position will be filled in time for a handover at the next parish meeting on 10th July
6. Date of next meeting
28th June at The Manor at 6:00pm
Cliff Davies
5th June, 2017
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